
   
  

 

Information Bulletin 
The Municipality of Brockton, the Grey Bruce Health Unit and Walkerton District Community School are 
providing this notice to ensure that residents and students receive consistent information about the recent 
changes to the legislation regulating smoking and vaping.  

The Smoke-Free Ontario Act, 2017 (SFOA, 2017) was passed by the Government of Ontario in October 2018 to 
replace existing legislation. The SFOA, 2017 prohibits smoking of tobacco, using an e-cigarette to vape any 
substance, and smoking and vaping cannabis in all enclosed public spaces and workplaces. While smoke-free 
school property regulations have been in place for some time, the introduction of SFOA, 2017 expanded 
regulations to include the prohibition of smoking and vaping, including cannabis, on school property and 
within 20m of the perimeter of school grounds. Tobacco Enforcement and Education Officers from the Grey 
Bruce Health Unit are designated to enforce this legislation. 

As a result of these changes, residents have noticed more students smoking at the intersection of Hinks Street 
and Fischer Dairy Road.  

Walkerton District Community School continues to work with Brockton to ensure mutual respect and 
understanding between the students and the neighbours. The Grey Bruce Health Unit and the school continue 
to work in partnership to provide ongoing education and smoking cessation programs for the students. 

We ask that you continue to do your part in upholding Brockton’s reputation as a safe and welcoming 
community, and direct any questions or concerns to any of the individuals listed below. Brockton, the Grey 
Bruce Health Unit and Walkerton District Community School will continue to work together to ensure 
compliance with the SFOA, 2017.  

For more information please contact: 

Fiona Hamilton, Clerk 
Municipality of Brockton 
100 Scott Street, PO Box 68 
Walkerton, ON N0G 2V0 
fhamilton@brockton.ca 
(519) 881-2223 ext. 124 

Sarah Slater, Principal 
Walkerton District Community 
School 
1320 Yonge Street South 
Walkerton, ON N0G 2V0 
sarah_slater@bwdsb.on.ca 
(519) 881-1780 

Miguelle Mann, Tobacco Enforcement 
Officer 
Grey Bruce Health Unit 
101 17th Street East 
Owen Sound, ON N4K 0A4 
m.mann@publichealthgreybruce.on.ca 
1-800-263-3456 
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